     SPRINGFIELD AIRPORT AUTHORITY
Tuesday, October 17, 2023
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

The regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Springfield Airport Authority was called to order by Vice Chair Hardwick at 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday, October 17, 2023, in the Conference Room at Abraham Lincoln Capital Airport’s main terminal building.

PRESENT:        Elizabeth Delheimer, Commissioner 
Teresa Haley, Commissioner




Dianne Hardwick, Vice Chair



Mike Houston, Commissioner



Susan Shea, Commissioner

Mark Kinnaman, Treasurer
R. Beverly Peters, Secretary



Joe Craven, Attorney



Mark Hanna, Executive Director



Ken Boyle, Deputy Executive Director (via telephone)




 ABSENT:
Frank J. Vala, Chair

VISITORS:
Randy Vogel, Crawford, Murphy & Tilly, Inc.



Mike Mooney, Volaire Aviation

Vice Chair Hardwick presented the minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 19, 2023, and to dispose all Regular Meeting Recordings more than six months old. The minutes were accepted as presented. 
Treasurer Kinnaman reported unrestricted funds projected year-end balance of $7,897,690 and actual year-to-date balance of $9,758,020, restricted funds projected year-end balance of $10,753,888 and actual year-to-date balance of $12,019,940. 

Commissioner Delheimer gave the Budget and Finance report.
Commissioner Delheimer reported on the lease agreement and ground handling agreement with Breeze Aviation. Commissioner Delheimer made a motion to approve the lease and ground handling agreement between Breeze Aviation Group, Inc. and the Springfield Airport Authority and authorize the Board Chair to execute the agreements, seconded by Commissioner Shea and carried with a roll call vote of 5 ayes/0 nays. 

Executive Director Hanna reported a meeting with the Mission Support Commander from the 183rd Wing is being organized to make introductions to community leaders

Commissioner Haley reported she has spoken with two food truck vendors being available during Honor Flights or during one of the outbound casino charters. She indicated that they would be willing to set up. All food would need to be cooked to order with a 10 to 15 minute wait time for orders.
In the absence of Chair Vala, Executive Director Hanna gave the construction report.

Vice Chair Hardwick reported a 29.24% decrease in year-to-date passenger activity as compared to last year.

Vice Chair Hardwick reported that fuel sales for the month of September were 71,803 gallons with revenue of $10,747. Airline jet fuel sales were down due to the Allegiant hiatus; however, Allegiant has resumed PGD service and fuel sales are expected to pick up. Retail Jet fuel gallons have remained steady over the same period, keeping the monthly totals slightly lower than the previous month. 
The airport is a four-time winner of a Small Community Air Service Development grant to market, promote and bring awareness to our existing air service.
Executive Director Hanna introduced Mike Mooney from Volaire Aviation to present an update on  air service at SPI and the industry.
Commissioner Shea reported on the Wings & Wheels event held at Stellar Aviation on September 30th. Commissioner Shea attended a pilot recruitment event at SIU in Carbondale.
Executive Director Hanna has a meeting scheduled with SIU and the architect regarding the pilot training class space and the proposed flight training program.   
The Regular Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.
________________________________



_______________________________

Diane Hardwick, Vice Chair




R. Beverly Peters, Secretary
